
Newsletter Term Two Week 3  7 May 2025 

Principal’s Pen - Monica White  
 

On Monday afternoon the Vatican shared Pope Leo XIV’s coat of arms and 
his motto. I found Pope Leo’s coat of arms and his motto very reassuring 
that the Catholic Church has elected a Pope who will continue to follow 
along the path that Pope Francis had walked, one of care and compassion 
for all and understanding the importance of peace. 

Pope Leo XIV's coat of arms offers a clear reflection of his Augustinian 
roots and the values he seeks to promote during his pontificate, 
particularly unity and communion within the Church. Pope Leo XIV has 
also chosen a motto that reflects this Augustinian tradition: In Illo uno 
unum, which means “In the One, we are one.” The phrase is taken from 
Saint Augustine’s Exposition on Psalm 127, where he explains that 
“although we Christians are many, in the one Christ we are one.” 

At St Joseph’s our motto is a similar reflection “Growing together as One” and one that we strive to live out by 
following our three school values – Love, Faith and Courage. 

 

Staffing News 

Last week Mrs Sally-Anne Lankowski advised that she will be finishing teaching Japanese at St Joseph’s at 
the end of this term to focus on her Japanese classes at Shalom. We will be sad to lose Sally-Anne, however, 
there will be opportunities to express our appreciation for Sally-Anne’s contributions to St Joseph’s later in 
the term. 

As a result of Sally-Anne’s resignation an ad will soon be published seeking a specialist classroom teacher, 
preferably a Japanese teacher. 

 

Monica White 

  



  
 

From the APRE – Laura Campbell 
 

Greetings to our Families,  

We welcome Pope Leo XIV as the new leader of our Catholic family with a prayer.  

 

Heavenly Father, 

You have raised Your servant, Pope Leo XIV, to the Chair of Saint Peter.  

Pour out Your abundant blessings upon him.  

Through him, guide Your pilgrim Church along the path to Heaven.  

Grant him wisdom to discern Your will,  

Courage to fulfill it,  

And charity to shepherd Your people with the Heart of Christ. 

In this time of transition,  

Bring peace to troubled hearts,  

Joy to those who suffer,  

And hope to the despairing. 

May he be a faithful successor to Saint Peter,  

A humble servant of Your Word,  

And a fearless herald of Your Divine Mercy and Truth.  

Strengthen him with the grace of the Holy Spirit,  

That he may lead the Church in unity, holiness, and fidelity. 

We entrust him to the maternal care of the Blessed Virgin Mary,  

And to the prayers of all the saints.  

Through Christ our Lord. 

Amen 

 (mycatholiclife.com) 

  



  
 
Children’s Mass  

I invite all families to attend the Children’s Mass on the 25th of May.  

 

Big Walk for Water  

A reminder that we will be conducting the Big Walk for Water this Friday. Please bring a gold coin donation to 
add to our Project Compassion collection.  

 

Have a blessed week,  

Laura Campbell  

APRE  



  
 

Curriculum Corner – Emma Robinson 
 

The Importance of Reading:  

How to Support Your Child’s Literacy Journey 

Reading is one of the most valuable skills a child can develop, and parents play a crucial role in fostering a 
lifelong love of books. Beyond being an essential academic skill, reading opens doors to creativity, critical 
thinking, and emotional growth. 

Why Reading Matters for Your Child 

• Boosts Brain Development     – Reading strengthens memory, problem-solving, and 
comprehension skills, preparing children for success across all subjects. 

• Enhances Language Skills      – Exposure to books expands vocabulary, improves communication, 
and encourages confident self-expression. 

• Encourages Imagination & Creativity       – Stories introduce children to new worlds, cultures, and 
perspectives, helping them develop innovative thinking. 

• Builds Emotional Intelligence      – Reading about different characters and experiences fosters 
empathy and emotional understanding. 

• Supports Academic Success        – Strong reading comprehension helps children excel in math, 
science, and a range of curriculum areas, as they learn to analyse and interpret information. 

 

How You Can Encourage Reading at Home 

   Make Reading a Daily Habit – Set aside dedicated time for reading, whether it's at bedtime or 
during quiet moments in the day. 

   Provide a Variety of Books – Offer fiction, non-fiction, comics, and magazines to keep reading 
engaging and enjoyable. 

   Create a Cozy Reading Space – A quiet corner with comfortable seating encourages focus and 
relaxation. 

   Lead by Example – Let your child see you reading for enjoyment—kids love to imitate adult 
behaviours! 

   Celebrate Progress – Praise milestones to build confidence and motivation. Consider book-
related rewards or trips to the library. 

 

Reading Together: A Powerful Bonding Experience 

• Reading aloud creates strong emotional connections and helps children develop listening skills. 
Even older children benefit from discussing books with parents, reinforcing comprehension and 
critical thinking. 

• Encouraging reading at home lays the foundation for lifelong learning. By fostering a love for books, 
parents empower children to explore, dream, and grow into confident learners.                 

  



  
 

 

             Reminder: 2025 Premier’s Reading Challenge              

All St Joseph’s students are taking part in the 2025 Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC), running from 6th 
May to 22nd August! This initiative encourages students to develop a lifelong love of reading by exploring a 
variety of fiction and non-fiction books. 

 

Reading Record Forms have been sent home—make sure to track your child’s progress! 

Challenge Requirements: 

• Prep to Year 2: Read or experience 20 books 
• Years 3 & 4: Read 20 books 
• Years 5 to 9: Read 15 books 

Help us continue our 100% participation streak and foster a love for reading! Book lists are available at PRC 

Website. Let’s get reading!        

 

Have a happy Wednesday! 

~ Emma Robinson 

Assistant Principal of Curriculum 

 

 

Catholic Parish of Bundaberg 

Click here for Catholic Parish of Bundaberg Newsletter 

  

https://prc.median.com.au/BookList
https://prc.median.com.au/BookList
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/Fourth-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/Fourth-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/Fourth-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C.pdf


  
 

Finance News 

School accounts will be issued later this week via email and the Orbit 
App / Parent Lounge. 

 

SCHOOL FEE PAYMENT OPTIONS 

Payments can be made at the school by cash, cheque, EFTPOS, 
Mastercard or Visa Card. 

 

Direct Deposit 

If you wish to pay by direct transfer from your bank account to ours, please ensure you use your parent code 
located at the top right corner of your statement as a reference. Our bank account details are noted at the 
bottom of your parent statement. 

 

BPay 

A BPay logo with the school’s biller id and account reference is on your statement if you choose to pay this 
way. 

 

Direct Debit 

If you wish to set up direct debit from your account on a periodic basis, please do not hesitate to contact 
Sharon Anderson for assistance.  

 

Parent Lounge / Orbit App  

Simply login to the Parent Lounge Portal / Orbit App, select Make a Payment tab and follow the prompts to 
pay by credit card. An amount outstanding is automatically selected but you can amend this to pay a 
different amount. 
 
 
Centrepay 

Login to your Centrelink through the MyGov website to setup periodic payments. 

St Joseph’s CRN is 555-055-064-X and use your parent code located at the top right corner of your statement 
as the reference. 

 



  
 

P & F Forum Group 

 

  



  
 

Student of the Week  

 
 

Shout Out Friday 

 

Catholic Parish of Bundaberg 

Click here for Catholic Parish of Bundaberg Newsletter 

  

P Elizabeth, for being a great friend to everyone in Prep and for always going out of your way to help 
others in the classroom and around the school. 

1 Liliana, Zoe and Abigail, for your outstanding effort when writing high frequency words in 
sentences. 

2 Mahliah, for your fantastic reading. I love the way you use punctuation to put expression into your 
reading. 

3 Xand and Thomas, for your dedication and effort to having a go at responding and contributing to 
our class discussions this week - particularly in your number talks! It is fantastic to hear your 
learning from you! Keep it up! 

4 Ariana, for fantastic listening and cooperation at all times! Well done! 

5 Laylah, for the consistent and thorough effort you put into your classroom tasks and assessments! 
Well done, Laylah! 

Theo, for some excellent on-task behaviours and detailed schoolwork this term. Keep it up!! 

6 Connor, for your awesome teamwork at interschool sport. Great to see you shining as a leader! 

Isobella, for your consistent hard work, kindness, respect and care for both your learning and peers. 
You are amazing! 

Taj, Evie, Rhys and Robb 
For your excellent teamwork shown at interschool sport. Thanks for 

representing our school so well, keep shining!  

Ace 
For having the courage to apologise and make amends after realising 

he'd treated someone poorly.  

https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/Fourth-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/Fourth-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/Fourth-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C.pdf


  
 

Qld Health 

Dear School Principals:  

Acute respiratory infections (ARI) April 2025 Acute respiratory infections (ARIs) can spread quickly in 
schools where large numbers of students learn and play in close contact. ARI prevention is a joint effort. 
Parents, caregivers, and staff need to work together and take the necessary precautions to prevent ARIs 
from spreading.   

For more information:  Schools and early childhood and care providers: Acute respiratory infections (ARI) 

  

https://www.health.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0017/1351052/ari-schools-ecec.pdf


  
 

Term Two Calendar 2025 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Weekend 
1 21st Apr 22nd Apr 23rd Apr 24th Apr 25th Apr 26/27 Apr 

Public Holiday 
 

Term 2 Starts 
 

  ANZAC Day 
 

ECSI Survey 
Closes 

 

2 28th Apr 29th Apr 30th Apr 1st May 2nd May 3/4 May 
 Catholic Identity Gathering Year 6 Prayer 

Assembly 
 

Interschool Sports 
4-6 

 
P&F Meeting 

@5pm 
  

3 5th May 6th May 7th May 8th May 9th May 10/11 May 
Labour Day 

Holiday 
 

Premier’s 
Reading 

Challenge Begins 

  Year 3 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
Japanese 

Drumming Visit 
 

Interschool Sports 
4-6 

Mother’s Day 

4 12th May 13th May 14th May 15th May 16th May 17/18 May 
Board Meeting Discovery Day  

Kaufusi Cup 
 
 

Year 2 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
Big Walk for Water 

 

5 19th May 20th May 21st May 22nd May 23rd May 24/25 May 
  WHS Audit 

 
 Interschool Sports 

4-6 
 

6 26th May 27th May 28th May 29th May 30th May 31/1 Jun 
Reconciliation Week 

National Sorry 
Day 

 

  Show Holiday Year 4 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
Interschool Sports 

4-6 

 

7 2nd Jun 3rd Jun 4th Jun 5th Jun 6th Jun 7/8 Jun 
 Mabo Day 

 
  Year 1 Assembly 

 
Interschool Sports 

4-6 

 

8 9th Jun 10th Jun 11th Jun 12th Jun 13th Jun 14/15 Jun 
Enrichment Yr 5-6 Enrichment Yr3-4 Questacon Visit  Prep Prayer 

Assembly 
 

9 16th Jun 17th Jun 18th Jun 19th Jun 20th Jun 21/22 Jun 
Enrichment Yr 1-2 

 
Board Meeting 

Enrichment Prep 
 

  Athletics Carnival  

10 23rd Jun 24th Jun 25th Jun 26th Jun 27th Jun 28/29 Jun 
  

 
  Year 5 Prayer 

Assembly 
Term 2 Ends 

 



  
 

Bundaberg Sports Trial Dates 



  
 

Out and About 

 

  



  
 

 


